
Dear Parents, 

We are all in a Christmassy mood at school as we held the first of our Christmas performances this week 
with the Phase 1 children entertaining their parents with their nativity play, Away in a Manger. It is      
amazing how such young children take to the stage with such poise and confidence, and sing so             
wonderfully. The parents who came along loved it!  We have performances from Phase 2 next week as well 
as the Phase 3 carol concert too, so there are still many festivities ahead that we are looking forward to. 
 

Reading is something that is integral to all our learning, and reading for pleasure an activity that we          
promote across the children; we want all children to love reading and experience the joy of a good book. 
This week Year 2 and 3 have visited Epsom library to learn about how a library works and the books are 
organised on the shelves. Many were amazed that it is free to borrow a book and just how many there are 
available at the library, including audio books. It is such a tremendous local resource on our doorstep and 
we hope that the children have been encouraged to visit with their families and ‘jump into a story’. Thank 
you to the staff at Epsom Library for making us so welcome.  

 

It is always lovely to hear when children take part in activities 
out of school and have the chance to meet important people. 
Earlier this term, Harriet and Charlie in Nightingale class met 
the Mayor and Mayoress of Epsom when they presented a 
cheque from the Rotary Club of Epsom to the ‘My Time’    
social club for young carers that they both attend.   

 

This morning, the sound of Christmas songs has been echoing 
around the classrooms as the children enjoyed their Christmas 
DT morning. The children have had great fun with the glitter 
and glue, and will hopefully be bringing home some lovely 

Christmas crafts. Thank you to Mrs Pereira for masterminding the event, making sure all the resources are 
organised and enrolling an army of parent helpers to help with all the preparations as well as on the day. 
Events like these, that are so popular and memorable for the children, couldn’t take place without the        
support we receive so thank you to everyone for their contributions - we are so grateful.  

After weeks of preparation, it is the Friends Christmas fair on Saturday. They have put so much effort into 
making it a great event for the whole community so we hope to see many of you there enjoying the fun. 
The staff will be running the Jolly Jars stall, while the Governors are on the Bottle Tombola; good luck to 
those who buy some tickets! The class hampers look amazing and the lucky winners will be delighted! 
Thank you for all your generous donations which 
all help to make the event a success. All of the            
fundraising goes to directly benefit the children, 
and the Friends all do a fantastic job to ensure the    
children have fun too, so come along and enjoy 
yourselves! 

 

Have a great weekend, 

Kind regards 

Kate Gee. 
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Tweet of the Week 
 

Follow us on   

@Southfield_Park 

 

We are all made of 
starstuff, ‘SHINE’ing 
bright 



Attendance this week 

Sparky says “well done!” to Faraday 
Class, who had the best attendance 
this week with 98.6%, and to Darwin, 
Class, who also had high attendance 

this week! 

Anxiety workshop for parents and carers 
Southfield Park Primary School  

Tuesday 10th December 2019 at 9.00 am  
Delivered by Ruth Leaver-Lewis from CAMHS 

Ruth is a CAMHS (Child and Adolescent Mental Health service) Primary Mental Health Worker and Art      
Therapist at North East Surrey CAMHS.  She works with children, families and schools in this area to provide 
early intervention mental health advice and support to prevent mental health difficulties.  

The talk on anxiety for parents and carers aims to: 

 Define anxiety 

 Recognise triggers that can cause anxiety both in yourself as a parent and in your child 

 Recognise signs and symptoms of anxiety 

 Explain cycle of anxiety using a cognitive behavioural model  

 Explain how anxiety can be managed by exploring some helpful suggestions and solutions  

 Know where to go and get help if needed 
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Attendance Monday 2nd - Friday 6th December 2019



Dear Parents,  

It’s the most magical time of year – fairy lights, baubles, snowmen and of course Christmas trees, and on 
Friday 13th December 2019, we want it all – on a jumper! 

On Save the Children’s Christmas Jumper Day, all over the country, thousands of people will be donning 
their most wonderful woollies – all for a great cause.  Everyone who joins in (wearing mufti with their 
Christmas jumper on this day) and gives £1 contribution to take part really will be making the world better 
with a sweater.  

Every two jumpers that are worn could change a child’s life. It could help them grow up healthy and safe, 
and get an education, so they can grow up to be who they want to be. The money we raise can help make a 
world of difference to children in desperate need – and give them the chance to be children again. 

On Friday 13th December, nothing’s out of bounds! Go big. Go bold. It’s Christmas!  

Thank you for your continued support,  

Kind regards, 

Miss Gilby 

PSHE leader 

MAKE THE WORLD BETTER WITH A 
SWEATER! 

Sports Crew 

On Monday, 22 children 
from Years 5 and 6 went to 
the Rainbow Leisure Centre 
to develop their young sports 

leader skills.  

Whilst we were there, we learnt some different PE activities and how to change these to suit different      
abilities or year groups using the STEP model. We had to think about changing the SPACE, TASK, 
EQUIPMENT or PEOPLE to make the activity easier or more challenging.  

This has helped us by making us feel more confident and has given us lots of ideas to share within the 
school. 

We feel we are now able to help our teachers in PE lessons and it has developed our leadership skills as we 
will be helping classes all around the school with their PE lessons. Also, we can run school sports events 
and help encourage younger children to get involved and try new sports.  

At the training, we learnt how to set up a ‘mini mile’ and create shapes using our bodies. Doing this helped 
us to stretch and become more flexible. We will teach the other children in the school how to do these 
things so that they can be happy and healthy. 

By Sam and Sophie  

(Year 6 PE Prefects) 





DT Day 
Fun and Glitter! 



Well done to our Bright Sparks this week: 

 

  

Phone: 01372 743104                                   Fax: 01372 729436                            Absence Line: 01372 847965 
After school clubs staff: 07824988216                                            E-mail: info@southfield-park.surrey.sch.uk 
Polly Sawyer After school club: 07921 147335 

Reminders for Next Week 

Monday 9th Phase 3 Christmas Carol Concert at Christ Church, 10am 

Tuesday 10th  

Wednesday 11th Return requests for Christmas lunch on Wednesday 18th December by 9am 
today. Only needs to be requested if your child doesn’t normally have a 
school dinner on Wednesdays 

Phase 2 Nativity, 9am, Nightingale and Holmes parents to watch 

Thursday 12th School closed for Polling Day 

Friday 13th Christmas Jumper day, wear your own clothes and Christmas jumper or t-
shirt in return for a donation to Save the Children Charity 

Phase 2 Nativity, 9am, Faraday and Redgrave parents to watch 

    Bright Sparks 

Britten Max Brewer Elgar Aoife Li 

Goldsworthy Chloe Tregunno Lowry Aydin Janjua 

Faraday Jacob Bertolone Nightingale Evie Cobb 

Redgrave Jayden Ho Holmes Saanvi Makhecha 

Darwin Sofia Makri Newton Rosie Nicolaou 

Victoria Jack Vincent Shakespeare Ellie Winder 

Churchill Charlie McIntosh Attenborough Ruby Knight 

 

School Dinner Patterns 

If your child’s meal patterns are going to change next term please let the office know as soon as possible, 
and by Thursday 19th December latest. 




